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Please find our school newsletter for 
February 4th 2022. Click on the links for 
more information. 
 
Please visit our website 
www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk  
 
Kind regards, 
Cofion cynnes, 
 
Dean Taylor 

 

http://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/


 

     
 

Cwm                  
Cwddy Drive, Rhiwderin Heights, Bassaleg, Newport NP10 8JN 

 
Tel: 01633 896101     
Fax: 01633896367 

email: Pentrepoeth.primary@newportschools.wales                                                                                                              
website: www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk  

Headteacher: Dean Taylor B.A.(Hons), P.G.C.E., L.P.S.H. 
  Deputy Headteacher: Sarah Cook B.A. (Hons) 

 
                                                                                                                                        February 4th 2022 

 
 
 
 
 

Dear Parent and Carer, 
Annwyl Rhieni, 
 
Please find some news and information for week ending 4th 
February. 

 
New Business Manager – Mrs Vicki Brown 
 

I am delighted to inform parents and 
children that we have appointed a new 
school Business Manager, Mrs Vicki 
Brown. Mrs Brown has worked in 
Woodlands Primary School in Cwmbran 
and will take up her post with us from Monday 28th February. I know 
you will join me in congratulating her on her appointment and 
welcoming her to Pentrepoeth.  
 
A message from Mrs Brown… 

 
‘I am delighted to be starting at Pentrepoeth Primary after half term as the new School Business Manager. I 
have heard how wonderful the school is and I am excited to join the Pentrepoeth family. I look forward to 
meeting you and your children very soon’.  
 
Additional Learning Needs 
As you may be aware the Welsh Government has introduced new procedures in schools in Wales to 
support children with ALN. Letters have been issued regarding the new ALN bill and One Page Profiles 
with targets have been sent home. Would parents please sign and return to school. Why not join us for a 
Parent Workshop to explain the new bill on Tuesday February 15th. 
 



 

Parking and School Drop Off and Pick Up 
I would like to thank parents and carers for their ongoing support and cooperation 
with our one way system whilst we are operating under Welsh Government 
guidance. 
 
I am writing to ask parents to continue to show consideration to our neighbours 
by not obstructing drives or parking on pavements on roads adjacent to the 
school. 
 
Can I also encourage parents to walk children to school where at all possible. Also, whilst dropping off in 
the drop off bays please be considerate of children passing and turn off engines to limit pollution and 
exposure to fumes. 
 
 
 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



  



 



 



 

 



 



 

 

 

January    

Tue 4th January  Planning Day 1 

Wed 5th January   Planning Day 2 

Thu 6th January   Start of Spring Term  

February    

Wed 2nd February   PTA 2-2-22 Non Uniform Day  

Mon 7th – Fri 13th 
February  

 Children’s Mental Health Week 

Tue 8th February  Safer Internet Day 2022 

Tue 15th February  5.00pm Parent Workshop - Additional Learning Needs- introduction to the new Bill  

Wed 16th February  5.00pm Parent Workshop - The Curriculum – introduction to the school’s bespoke 
‘Challenge’ curriculum 

Fri 18th February   INSET Day 4 – Curriculum - School Closed for Children 

Mon 21st – Fri 25th 
February  

 Half Term Week 

March    

Monday 28th Feb – 
Fri 4th March  

 Language, Literacy and Communication Week – Welsh focus – visits 
from authors Daniel Morden and Claire Donald 

Tuesday 1st March   St. David’s Day Eisteddfod Activities – Children can wear Welsh costume 
to school  

Wednesday 2nd 
March  

5.00pm Parent Workshop – Reception Parents – How to help your child at home 

Thursday 3rd 
March  

 World Book Day – Activities to be decided by the School Council – CROESO 
team 

Monday 14th – 
Friday 18th March  

 Science and Technology Week – STEM workshops, visits from 
Techniquest and Value Added Education  

Friday 18th March   Red Nose Day  - Activities to be decided by the School Council – CROESO 
team 

Tuesday 22nd 
March 

5.00pm Parent Workshop- Helping your child with Reading -All parents 

Wednesday 23rd 
March  

5.00pm  Parent Workshop-Helping your child with Spelling and Handwriting- All 
parents 



 

Thursday 24th 
March  

5.00pm Parent Workshop- Helping your child with Writing- All parents 

22nd March – 8th 
April  

 Parent Consultations via Teams - details of booking and days to follow 

April    

Friday 8th April   Easter Assemblies  

Foundation Phase Easter Bonnet Parade 

School Closes for Easter Break  

 

 

 

INSET Days 
There are 6 INSET days next year. The dates arranged so far are: 

• Thursday September 2nd 2021 
• Friday September 3rd 2021 
• Friday October 8th 2021 
• Friday February 18th 2022- Cluster Curriculum  
• Friday June 24th 2022 – Team Teach 
• Friday July 1st   - Curriculum, Assessment, Progression  

 
 

School year 2021-2022 

Term  Start  Half-term starts  Half-term ends  Term ends  

 Autumn 2021 2 September 25 October 29 October  17 December  

 Spring 2022 4 January 21 February 25 February  8 April  

 Summer 2022 25 April  30 May  3 June  22 July 

May Day - Monday 2 May 2022 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

In Nursery, our ‘Sound of the Week’ has been b, b, boot. We have carried out a sound hunt to find lots of 
things beginning with this letter. We have also been busy discussing the features and plot of the story The 
Very Smiley Snowman. We enjoyed drawing a story map and re-telling the story in our own words. In 
Maths, we have been identifying and recognising numbers within 10 and counting out snowballs using 
tweezers into winter mittens. We have had lots of fun creating a repeating pattern on our winter hats and 
clapping and tapping out simple rhythms. Learning to drag and drop pictures of winter and summer 
clothing items into the relevant sets and matching photos to pictures of familiar winter objects has been so 
much fun! 

Reception have had a HOOT this week exploring the wonderful story of Owl Babies. The children blew us 
away when they shared all their wonderful facts about owls and completed some lovely factual writing in 
their Project books. Reception used their creative skills to draw an owl in chalk and painted some 
wonderful owlets on the painting easels. They had to search for food in the sand tray to feed the owlets 
and even made their very own bird feeders to take to Forest School. Reception had to use their building 
skills to make a shelter big enough to keep the owlets safe and warm during the winter. We also had a 
lovely singing session with Mrs Berry and learnt our songs for St David’s Day. You are in for a wonderful 
treat. 

 

 

 

 



 

This week, Year 1 have enjoyed celebrating Chinese New Year.  We looked at how it is celebrated around 
the world and enjoyed watching a video from Mr Williams in Thailand who was lucky enough to be part of a 
Dragon Parade in his school!  We talked about how people celebrate Chinese New Year in Wales and the 
sorts of celebrations people may have.  We had lots of fun making Chinese Lanterns, Cards and Tigers out 
of paper plates in the Independent Learning Zone.  We enjoyed listening to the story of The Great Race and 
had lots of fun carrying out our own races on the yard.  We made shadow puppets for the animals in the 
story and organised them according to their position in the race.  We have learnt so many facts about 
Chinese New Year and we couldn't wait to write down everything we had learnt in our writing books.  The 
highlight of the week was when we had a go at writing our name using the Chinese alphabet.  We've 
enjoyed listening to calming Chinese music and talking about how it makes us feel.  We had lots of fun 
learning some dances and taking part in yoga to mark the celebration.  Kung Hei Fat Choy. 

 

 

 



 

Year 2 have been working on adding 3-digit numbers to 3-digit 
numbers this week using mental addition strategies. Most 
children were able to challenge themselves to adding 3-digit 
numbers that crossed the tens and hundreds! All groups then 
had a tricky problem-solving activity in which they had to feed a 
dinosaur the correct amount. Finally, in maths this week, 
children showed their understanding of mental addition by 
revisiting 'mental maths train game' adding hundreds together. 
In Literacy this week, we read the book 'Fossils' as a class and 
children had to use their comprehension skills to answer 
questions based on the book in full sentences. Following this, 
we looked at the back of the book to see a Glossary. Year 2 then 
created their own glossaries in their books with any words they 
found tricky, and the correct definitions linked to these words. 
In topic lessons, children started to learn their Welsh dance 

ready for Eisteddfod performance after half term. They learnt the dance in the 30 minutes which blew us 
away! We can't wait to perform it again as a year group. Pupils also looked at the Cretaceous period and 
pupils wrote their own opinion on what they thought caused the dinosaurs to become extinct, adding 
reasons to back up their opinions. Further to this, children had to create their own fossils after recovering 
bones and finally linked dinosaur pictures to descriptions in Welsh. This week has been T-Rexcellent! 

This week Year 3 have been very busy. In our Literacy lessons 
we have continued to look at the story of The Snow Queen and 
have written character descriptions of the main characters Kay 
and Gerda. We used lots of techniques to develop adventurous 
and ambitious vocabulary to use in our writing.  Using the 
Spelling Planet, we have worked on words with y at the end and 
in handwriting we have been practising writing capital letters. In 
maths we have developed our confidence in our Numeracy 
skills with our daily TAPAS and used our times tables to divide 
numbers with remainders. We have been busy problem solving 
with perimeter, measuring the perimeter of enclosures for wild 
animals and have been introduced to area of a shape. We have 
particularly enjoyed learning about the food in ancient Egypt 
and found that they ate a lot of the same food that we do now. 
We also discovered what children liked to do for leisure. During 

our Welsh lessons, we used the sentence pattern Pa lliw ydy dy llygaid? and Pa lliw ydy dy wallt? to describe 
hair and eye colour. We have also been developing our ball skills in throwing and catching this week too. 

Year 4 have been focusing on instructional writing this week. We used the text, ‘George’s Marvellous 
Medicine’ by Roald Dahl as inspiration for our Big Write. We used a thesaurus to find synonyms for 
‘horrible’ and ‘medicine’ to help us create our titles. One idea was Grandma’s Gruesome Tonic! We then 
used the features of instructional writing explored last week to write our own instructions. We considered 
the ingredients and equipment that we could use before composing a goal and then writing a sequence of 
steps to inform others how to make the medicine. Clearly, Grandma’s are not gruesome and so we 
discussed the importance of safety rules and not replicating our fictional, hazardous recipe at home! As a 
result of our writing, we have been using different spelling strategies to help us change singular nouns into 
plural nouns, revising the spelling rules used including irregular plurals like teeth and children. In maths, 
we have been applying our knowledge of partitioning, times tables and multiplying by 10 to multiply a two-
digit number by a single digit. At the beginning of the week, we focused on jottings and informal methods 
before using the grid method as a more formal written method of organising calculations. At the end of the 
week, we used our understanding of the different strategies to solve word problems. During our 



 

Chromebook time, we created a poster using Welsh. We discussed the importance of keeping our world 
tidy and free from litter before using the ‘Rhaid’ language pattern taught last week to inform others to keep 
our world litter free – Rhaid rhoi sbwriel yn y bin!’ During our Forest Schools time, we spent a calm 25 
minutes, using an identification key, making a note of all the different birds that visited our school grounds. 
We were amazed when a flock of birds flew over the playground. Finally, we discussed how we could 
develop a growth mindset to help us solve problems and challenges in the classroom. We talked about the 
power of ‘yet’ and how it is okay not to know all the answers. We talked about strategies that we could use 
to help us be more resilient and apply to challenging situations during our learning opportunities. Another 
enjoyable, busy week in Year 4. 

 

In Maths this week Year 5 have been learning all about angles and 
triangles. The children have identified the different types of angles 
and in groups they explored around the school looking to find 
different examples of acute, right and obtuse angles. They have also 
been measuring angles and using this knowledge to identify and 
draw different types of triangles too. In Language this week we have 
been completing activities based on a short video clip called Rock, 
Paper, Scissors, which the children have absolutely loved. Having 
watched the video, the children were able to create and answer 
comprehension style questions in pairs, as well as marking each 

other’s work and providing them with feedback. As well as 
this, children wrote some excellent character descriptions 
to describe each of the 3 characters, using relative clauses 
to add detail. We have also been adding dialogue to the 
video in the form of a play script and children have had lots 
of fun acting them out too! Our topic work this week has 
been based on clothing and appearance in Welsh. Children 
used Welsh dictionaries to identify and create a word bank 
for words linked to clothing and used this, to describe a 
variety of different characters. As well as this, we have also 

started looking at being able to tell the time in Welsh. As well as some fantastic work in the classroom this 
week, children in Year 5 have been completing some very much needed gardening tasks around the 
school. We have been so impressed by the teamwork and determination shown to get the jobs done, well 
done everyone! 

Creativity reigns supreme in Year 6! We have been writing scripts and 
stories, rehearsing our dramas, acting and performing and creating a 
variety of amazing costumes. In Literacy we have started to think 
about the quality and further development of our vocabulary. 
Children have used their already extensive vocabulary and have 
further extended and developed it by using a thesaurus. Children 
created a number of descriptive similes, used alliteration, 
onomatopoeia and personification to create a variety of effects in 
their writing. They were also very careful to add short snappy 
sentences to show they are aware of tension in the story. The results 

are so well written and are worthy of publishing. As the plants topic draws to a conclusion, children have 
performed their Pollination dramas. The care and attention the children took with the preparation of the 
costumes certainly was worth it despite taking a lot of time. The joy on their faces was a pleasure to see, 
and the amount of discussion and teamwork to get the job done was worth the time and effort. Acting the 
dramas to an audience did lead to some discussion and not all groups were happy with their first take and 



 

so required more time to reflect and adjust their dramas accordingly. But as we said to the children “If a job 
is worth doing, it's worth doing well”. In Numeracy our focus has been a return to fractions, revisiting 
equivalent fractions through order and comparing fractions. This concept is not as easy as it seems and the 
children needed lots of resilience to find their way out of the learning pit. However, the depth of learning 
they demonstrated and the ability to move through their learning from “I can’t yet” to “I can do it” is 
wonderful to see. Children are beginning to realise the importance of independence, attempting to find 
their own strategy to help them meet the objective of the lesson. In any hard working week the children 
need a little outdoor learning and the children have enjoyed some great games outside. They certainly love 
a game of dodge ball and with so many different varieties the children love the different challenges they 
play. They have also enjoyed a forest school afternoon and played a variety of forest based activities with 
Mrs Clissold. Back in the classroom, Year 6 learnt about the life of St. Bernadette, our Lady of Lourdes. The 
time care and attention they have put into their project books to show off their learning is beautiful. 
Another busy week has flown by. 

 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

Click on the links in blue! 

Class Twitter Area Twitter 
Nursery – Mrs Williams 

@PPSMrsWilliams Whole School  @PentrepoethPrim 

Reception – Mrs Starke 

@PPSMrsStarke Expressive Arts  @PPSExpressiveArts 

Reception – Miss Ellis 

@PPSMissEllis   Health and Wellbeing @PPSHealth_Well 

Year 1 –  Mrs Batrouni 

@PPSMrsBatrouni   Humanities @PPSHumanites 

Year 1-  Mrs Drummond 

@PPSMrsDrummond  Languages, Literacy and 
Communication 

@PPSLangandLit 

Year 2- Mrs Beard 

@PPSMrsBeard2jb Mathematics and 
Numeracy 

@PPSMathsandNum 

Year 2 – Mr Nocivelli 

@PPSMrNocivelli Science and Technology @PPSSciandTech 

Year 3 – Mrs Baxter 

@PPSMrsBaxter   
Year 3 – Mrs Davies 

@PPSMrsDavies   
Year 4 – Mrs Gooding 

@PPSMrsGooding   
Year 4 – Mrs Jones 

@PPSMrsJones   
Year 5 – Mr Merriman 

@PPSMrMerriman   
Year 5 – Mr Willmore 

@PPSMrWillmore   
Year 6 – Mr Cleaves 

@PPSMrCleaves   
Year 6 – Mrs Symes 

@PPSMrsSymes 
 
 

  

 
Kind regards, 
Cofion cynnes, 

 
 
 

Dean Taylor 
Headteacher 

https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/nursery-mrs-williams
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/news
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/year1-mrs-starke
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/expressive-arts
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/reception-miss-ellis
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/health-and-wellbeing
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/reception-mrs-batrouni
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/humanities
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/year1-mrs-drummond
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/languages
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/languages
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/year3-mrs-beard
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/mathematics-and-numeracy
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/mathematics-and-numeracy
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/year2-mr-nocivelli
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/science-and-technology
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/year3-mrs-baxter
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/year3-mrs-davies
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/year-4-mrs-gooding
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/year4-mrs-jones
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/year6-mr-merriman
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/year5-mr-willmore
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/year-5-mr-cleaves
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/year6-mrs-symes

